Parlamento europeo

Il Presidente
D 309088 27.06.2019

Mr Carles Puigdemont
Mr Toni Comin

Dear Sirs,

In reference to your letters dated 14 June, 20 June and the one of 24 June 2019 sent by your
legal counsellors, | would like to let you know that the Spanish authorities (Junfa Electoral
Central) have informed me on 18 and 20 June 2019 of the official results of the European
elections in Spain. According to Article 12 of the Act concerning the election of the Members
of the European Parliament by direct universal suffrage and the corresponding case law of the
Court of Justice, Parliament shall take note of the results declared officially by the Member
States and it is for the national courts on the first hand to rule on the lawfulness of the national
electoral provisions and procedures.

It appears that your names are not on the list of elected members (lista de diputados electos)
officially communicated to the European Parliament by the Spanish authorities. Consequently,
and until further notice by the Spanish authorities, | am currently not in a position to treat you
as future Members of the European Parliament as requested in your letter of 14 June 20189.

Yours sincerely

Lol
Antonio TAJANI

Copy : Mr Pavel Svoboda, Member of the European Parliament



